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45	Ms H Ismail (DA) asked the Minister of Public Works and Infrastructure:
With regard to the renovations taking place at the Vehicle Clearance and Investigation Unit Building, 2 Bedford Avenue, Benoni, by what date will (a)(i) electricity and (ii) water be restored on the premises, (b) renovations be completed, so that normal work can continue and (c) the specified offices be cleaned?				    NW49E
_______________________________________________________________________________

REPLY:

The Minister of Public Works and Infrastructure:
I have been informed by the Department that, after engagement with the Client, it was confirmed that the facility has been vandalised while SAPS is in occupation. Security of the facility is the Client’s responsibility.

· (a)(i)(ii) The Client confirmed the availability electricity and water. However both electricity and water are turned off due to vandalism that takes place at the facility.

· (b) There is currently no repair and renovations project at the facility, the last repair and renovations project was signed off in April 2012.

· (c) Cleaning and security of the facility is the Client responsibility.
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